
 
Principal’s Report 
I would like to thank you all for another great year as a school community 
supporting and working with the school. In the lead up to the end of term 
we have had an eventful last few weeks at Munglinup! Please enjoy the 
last newsletter for the term.  
 
End of Year Concert- Mungy Mid-Harvest Hoedown  
YEEHAW!!! What a night! A fantastic turn out from the community once 
again showing the support for our little school. The community 
involvement means the world to the students. It was wonderful to share 
what has been happening at school this year and celebrate the 
achievements of each child. Later in the evening the students taught 
everyone some hoedown line dancing moves. Thank you to everyone that 
came down for the evening!  
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Student Award Winners 
 
Congratulations to our student award winners.  
 
Montana Meyering- Artistic Award 
Lincoln Wickstein- Science Award  
Leearhnna Bingham- Writing Improvement Award 
Boston Walker- Curiosity Award 
Thys Botha- Geography Award 
Cali Walker- Teamwork Award 
Benjamin Bingham- Sportsmanship Award 
William Ware- Resilience Award 
Oscar Ward- Gratitude Award 
Hailey Ware- Performing Arts Award 
Mareyn Botha- Earth Saver Award 
Artie Walker- Enthusiastic Reader Award 
 
Munglinup School Council 
We are seeking parent nominations for the Munglinup school council. If you would like to nominate 
for the position please e-mail your nominations to amy.nelson2@education.wa.edu.au , outlining 
why you want to join and what you will bring to the role. Should there be more than one nomination 
we will run a voting process for parents to vote. 
 
Reports 
Student Semester 2, 2022 school reports will be sent home tomorrow. Please take the time to read 
through your child’s report with them and celebrate their successes and progress this semester. 
Discuss areas for improvement and set some goals together to focus on in 2023.  
 
Domino’s Pizza Fundraiser 
A huge thank you to Domino’s Pizza Esperance for their support in raising money for our P&C this 
year. We appreciate the effort from the store to coordinate all the pizza orders and deliver them all 
the way out to Mungy on concert night.  
 
Student Council 
I am honored to announce our student council for 2023. All of our successful nominees presented 
outstanding speeches to their peers and teachers displaying their leadership qualities required for 
the role. Congratulations to our head students Oscar Ward, Hailey Ware and Mareyn Botha. We 
also welcome William Ware to our student council next year.  
 
Munglinup Primary School Family Fun Day 
 
This Thursday we will celebrate the end of term with a fun-filled day in Esperance. The students 
will begin the day visiting a kitten foster carer house from Safe Esperance. The student’s raised 
money for the organization earlier in the year so they are all very excited to learn more. All the 
Munglinup PS families are then invited to join us for a mini-golf family challenge and a picnic at 
Adventureland Park. 
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Memorial Bench in Honour of Mrs Helen Compagnoni 
 
Honour the life of Mrs Helen Compagnoni and acknowledge the outstanding work she did to help 
establish Munglinup Primary School. Without her efforts it is possible the school would not exist 
today! The P&C have kindly donated a memorial bench in Mrs Compagnoni’s honour.  
 

 
 
 
Outdoor Classroom Day 
 
'There is no such thing as bad weather, only bad clothing choices'. At 
Mungy we aim to use the outdoor learning environment to enhance and 
extend on what we are learning inside the classroom. We are excited to 
develop the addition of a nature playscape next year to support us extend 
student learning. Outdoor Classroom Day was an entire day spent 
outside! When I asked the students to reflect on the day many of them 
noticed that they had more opportunities for choice in how and where 
they learn, more opportunities for collaboration and working with different 
peers and they enjoyed how being in nature made them feel. Nature play 
significantly improves all aspects of child development – physical, 
cognitive, social and emotional. 
 
  
 
 
  
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Amy Nelson 
Principal 



 

Pillowcase Incursion 
 

On Wednesday 16th November Chris came from The Red Cross to 

talk to us about emergencies. We learnt that you could use a 

pillowcase as an emergency bag, we also learnt how to stay calm in 

an emergency. Some of these strategies are breathing for four 

seconds and thinking about your favourite colour, hold for two 

seconds and then breathe out for six seconds thinking about your 

least favourite colour.  

We then made our own Red Cross Emergency pillowcase which we 

decorated with fabric textas, some of us drew what we would put in 

our bags, others drew special things, some simply decorated.  

“I feel safer after Chris coming” said Mareyn 

“I feel way safer and more in control of what to do” Oscar said 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



The year 2022 by the Munglinup Students 
 

END OF YEAR CONCERT EXCITEMENT 

On Friday at the MCC at 5:30 the 
Munglinup students had a concert. 
The concert started with the year and 
what we did in the year. One thing we 
did in this year was learn about 
Remembrance Day. The next part of 
the night was book awards along with 
a special Memorial part of the night 
to remember the efforts and 
achievements of Helen Compagnoni.  
To finish the night Munglinup 
students danced to Roadhouse, Come 
Here You and finished with Footloose. 
It was a fantastic night.  

By Oscar 

On the concert day we were all a mixture of excitement and 
nerves, except for Oscar and Hailey, because they had done 
things like that many times, about the day ahead. We 
attended school as usual and also had our usual early mark 
on a Friday afternoon (2:30). We all went home to gather 
what we knew we needed to find or put on. we all met back 
at the MCC at 5:15 to 5:20 to rehearse before all the guests 
arrived at 5:30. We did some breathing and then we all went 
out to perform. We all did our speeches, then we had the 
intermission, that’s when Santa came and gave us a book 
wrapped up then we did our line dances: Roadhouse, Come 
here you and Footloose, then the principle (Miss Nelson). All 
the kids went outside to play with each other, leaving the 
chatty parents behind. It was so much fun! I loved it so 
much! Can’t wait to do it again some other time.  

By Artie 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR REVIEW 

The Mungy Mid Harvest Hoedown. 
On the 9th December 2022 at the MCC we 
had a Mungy Mid harvest hoedown as the 
end of year concert. Firstly, we did our 
speeches about what we did this year, like 
Year5,6camp and swim week. After that 
we did the awards and the principal 
address. After that we sang Santa got 
stuck up the chimney and the Aussie jingle 
bells. Then a BIG surprise came in the 
through the door. We got a lot of good 
presents. After the SANTA came, we got 
into our country costumes for the dancing 
part of the night. We had to line dance in 
country style. After we showed the dance 
to the others, we just danced our hearts 
out. We all enjoyed it and we can’t for the 
next year, 2023. 

By Mareyn 
Munglinup Primary School’s Hoe-down 

On the 9th of December 2022 Munglinup 
primary school had a mid-harvest ho-down. 
Munglinup started with 26 speeches for the 
Year that was. Oscar then did a memorial 
speech for his great grandmother Helen 
Compagnoni, the founder of Munglinup 
Primary School. After that the student sung 
two songs, When Santa got stuck up the 
chimney (one kid started to cry in middle of 
the song) and Aussie Jiggle Bell’s. When the 
songs where done Santa arrived and the 
playgroup kids got presents from Santa first 
while the year school students had 
intermission. Before the school kids went 
back on stage for the rest of the concert 
they got presents from Santa. When Santa 
left, the students went back to the concert 
and showcased three dances; Roadhouse, 
Come Here You and Footloose. The students 
taught the first and second dance. Mareyn 
spoke the steps and taught the first one and 
William did the same for the second one. 
Then that was the end of Munglinup show. 
Then the pizza arrived, and the dessert table 
was open.    

By William 

END OF YEAR CONCERT 

We all dance. Ben taught his 

dad the ‘Roadhouse’ dance. 

Ben’s dad was really good. 

Dominoes brought out 

everyone’s pizza and Ben 

and his dad shared their 

pizzas. Ben got half of his 

dad’s meat lovers and his 

dad got half of his Hawaiian.  

By Benjamin 

Mungy Mid Harvest Hoe-Down 
On the 9th of 2022, Term 4 we had our Mungy Mid harvest hoe-

down. First, we had our speeches of the events we have had this 

year at school. My favourite part of this year was the year 5/6 

camp. For camp we went to Albany and did lots of fun and 

adventurous things. After we did our speeches, we did had 

rewards. Everyone got a prize this year. We then we sung “Santa 

Got Stuck Up the Chimney” and the “Aussie Jingle Bells.” At 

school the student has been practicing Santa Got Stuck Up the 

Chimney a lot. After our Santa visit, we finally got to our dancing 

part of the evening. We got to showcase and teach the community 

our Roadhouse and our Come Here You dance. Then, the student 

got to showcase without teaching everyone our favourite dance of 

Footloose. They all had a great time. 

By Hailey 

On the concert night we taught 
people 2 dances. Santa gave me a 
book. It was called Pete’s Big Feet. 
It was an awesome concert.  
 
This year my favourite thing was 
making damper with Mrs. Loader. 

By Lincoln  



  

This year we did lots of things 

like Musica Viva, faction 

carnival, Cindy Poole, Jump 

Rope, Pillowcase incursion, 

outdoor day, Walk on Country 

and lots of things. As I came to 

Australia last year, I had a very 

good year in Munglinup primary 

school. I had a great time this 

year. My favourite excursion was 

the Cindy Poole Science Week 

excursion and the interschool 

carnival.  

By Thys 

My favourite events this term 
were Hopetoun and Outdoor day.  
At Hopetoun we did skipping and 
had lots of fun.  
We made a volcano during out 
outdoor day. Thys and Lincoln 
helped me to make the volcano.  

By Boston 

I came from New South Wales at the beginning of this term from my school called Calrossy Anglican 

School but loved visiting Munglinup. This term we had Outdoor day, Jump Rope for Heart and 

Pillowcase incursion at Munglinup Primary School. My favourite event was Outdoor day because we 
stayed outside the whole day. I love Munglinup Primary School because it has amazing children and 
Teachers.  

By Cali 
 



 

 

  



 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 


